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A Welcoming Congregation  

502 Church Street, Galveston, Texas 77550-5502                   409.765 8330   Online at uugalveston.org 

We welcome the full  range of human diversity, that is, age, race, gender, sexual orientation, and ethnicity.  

Love is the spirit of this church, and service is its gift.  This is  our great covenant: To dwell 

together in peace, to see k  the truth in love, and to help one another. 

The theme for our programs in April is “Growth”.   

Spring is busting out all over.  We see the awakening of flowers and trees, are revitalized with the spring 
breezes.  We may also look to our spiritual growth.  Come join us this month as we explore a variety of as-

pects of spiritual growth. 

 
April 2: Rev. Bob Tucker   “Crumbling Mortar in the Wall’s Separation of Church and State” 

Our countryôs understanding of the Church and State relationship has entered a tumultuous period. Fortunately, a 
clear path of action is available for us.   Bob is a native of Minnesota and has served churches in South Dakota, Min-
nesota, Texas and Kansas. He was, for twenty-eight years, the Senior Minister of First Congregational Church of 
Houston. He is Executive Director Emeritus of The Foundation for Contemporary Theology. 
Greeter:   Bets Anderson  BMOD: Mary Case  Facilitator:  Carlos Price  Music: Bruce Mauzy 

 

April 9:  Karen Lehr   “Landscape as Spirit” 

Ms. Lehr will elaborate on her belief that we are "spiritual beings having a human experience". It is helpful to finds 
ways to pay attention to our spiritual connection, and our natural surroundings can help us do that. Karen has a Mas-
terôs degree in landscape architecture, and I am a Master Gardener, an unabashed tree hugger, and a seeker of 
connection to a Higher Power. 
Greeter: Lisa Windsor  BMOD: Steve Townley   Facilitator: Cheryl Henry   Music: Margaret Canavan 

 

April 16:  Cheryl Henry   ñEaster Sunday Flower Communion” 

Cheryl will lead us in a celebration of Easter and conduct a Flower Communion.  The Flower Ceremony, or Flower 
Festival, is an annual ritual that celebrates beauty, human uniqueness, diversity, and community.  Originally created 
in 1923 by Unitarian minister Norbert Capek of Prague, Czechoslovakia, the Flower Ceremony was introduced to the 
United States by Rev. Maya Capek, Norbert's widow.  In this ceremony, everyone in the congregation brings a flow-
er. Each person places a flower on the altar or in a shared vase. The flowers are blessed and they're redistributed. 
Each person brings home a different flower than the one they brought. 
Greeter: Sharon Goodwin  BMOD: Judy Glaister  Facilitator: Cheryl Henry   Music: Bruce Mauzy  

 
April 23: Rev. Jennifer Wagley, M.Divl, M.ED “To Grow A Community”  

Rev Wagley serves as Deputy Director of Avenue a 25 year old non-profit development company serving the Great-
er Houston community.  She has 14 years of community organizing and program management experience. As Dep-
uty Director at Avenue, Jenifer works in tandem with the Executive Director to support the sustainability and growth 
of the organization. Jenifer oversees Avenueôs robust Community Building and Engagement Department, which in-
cludes the highly successful GO Neighborhoods program in the Near Northside and Avenueôs place-based initiative 
expansion into Northline. At home she is mother to three boys: Ben-15, Elijah-6 and Shepherd-terribly-terrific 2.  Her 
wife, Carla, has been by her side for 10 years.  As a family they enjoy playing at parks, hosting parties and traveling.  
Greeter: Madeleine Baker  BMOD: Judy Glaister  Facilitator: Dorothy Trevino   Music: Margaret Canavan 

 
April 30: Rev. Tom  Bain, “A Celtic Reminder”  

Tom will speak about finding the sacred in all creating.  Rev. Bain is a retired United Methodist pastor currently the 
palliative care chaplain at UTMB in Galveston. He is a member of the World Community for Christian Meditation and 
received training as a spiritual director at the Cenacle Center in Houston. Tom and his wife Jillian Derrick live in Gal-
veston with their yellow lab and 2 orange tabbies. 
Greeter: Judy Glaister  BMOD: Mary Case  Facilitator: Madeleine Baker  Music: Idalia Avezuela 
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A Message from our President 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
When I think about growth, there are many dimensions in 
which a person can grow or change..  For me, I enjoy     
considering all the wonderful possibilities that growth can 
bring.  While I was pondering this significant topic, I       
stumbled across these wise words and thought I would 
share. 
 
LEARNING FROM DAFFODILS By Ruth E Gibson  
 
When you look at a daffodil there are lots of things you    
notice.  Almost no one ever notices the little withered brown 
bit at the base of the flower. 
 
But it's really important. When the daffodils come up the 
ground is still pretty hard and there is sometimes cold and 
snow. So at first the daffodils have a tough green skin    
protecting their blossoms. After it gets warmer, the daffodil 
doesn't need this protection, and it shrivels and dies. Often 
in our lives, just as for the daffodil, some part of us has to 
shrivel up and die so that some new part of us can grow 
and give beauty to the world. Oddly enough, though, the 
dead shriveled up part of a daffodil doesn't fall away. 
 
There are two things we can learn from a daffodil, to help 
ourselves and each other: 
 
¶ We can be brave and wise enough, when the right time 
comes to push out from under the tough skins of our 
souls that protect us from all that is hard and harsh, that 
can damage the more fragile parts of our self. We can 
let some parts of ourselves die so that new parts of our-
selves can live in beauty.  

 
¶ We can hold on to the shriveled up dead bits, especially 
if doing so helps us remember to honor and value all 
parts of our selves, all parts of our experience. Just   
because we don't need that part or that way of being in 
the world now, doesn't mean that part has no value. It 
was very necessary to have that protection then and 
very good to remember and appreciate it now. 

 
May we all be aware of our growth opportunities and 
choose to continue our trajectory to being a better version 
of ourselves, each and every day. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Larry Janzen 
Board President  

2016 - 2017 

Leadership of UUFGC 

Board of Directors 

 President Larry Janzen 
 President-elect Lisa Windsor 
 Past President Mary Case 
 Treasurer Carlos Price 
 Secretary Judy Glaister 
 At-large members Wendy Baker 
 Ed Beasley 
 Steve Townley 

Committees and Task Forces 
 

 Caring C.Lobb/M.Philpot/M.Terrill 
 Communications Madeleine Baker 
 Landscape Margaret Canavan 
 Membership Cheryl Henry 
 Program/Worship Mary Case 
 Religious Education Neil Huddleston 
 Supper Circles Mary Ann Fore 
 Social Action Billie Rinaldi 

Administration 

Webmaster   Neil Huddleston 

Themes for 2017 services 

Get news out to our members and friends! 
Send to administrator@uugalveston.org 
 
§ Sunday Order of Service: by 5pm Thursday 
§ Weekly email: 5pm Monday 
§ Newsletter: by the 15th of the month 

aŀȅ ±ƻƛŎŜǎ CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tŀǎǘ 

WǳƴŜ 5ƻǳōǘ 

Wǳƭȅ 
5ŜƳƻŎǊŀǝŎ tǊƻŎŜǎǎκ
wƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ /ƻƴǎŎƛŜƴŎŜ 

!ǳƎǳǎǘ /ǊŜŀǝǾƛǘȅ 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ aȅǎǘŜǊȅ 

bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ !ōǳƴŘŀƴŎŜ 

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ IƻǇŜκǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴ 
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UU Book Club meets at 7pm on 
Wednesday, April 12th in the UU 
“Living Room”. All are welcome and 
may bring snacks or beverages to 
share. Up for discussion is: 
!ǇǊ - .ŜŜ {Ŝŀǎƻƴ  
 ōȅ aȅƭŀ DƻƭŘōŜǊƎ 
aŀȅ - ¢ƘŜ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ {ƘƛǊŀȊ  
 ōȅ 5ŀƭƛŀ {ƻŦŜǊ 
Wǳƴ - bƻ DǊŜŀǘ aƛǎŎƘƛŜŦ                     
 ōȅ !ƭƛǎǘŀƛǊ aŀŎ[ŜƻŘ  
Wǳƭ - ¢ƘŜ Cŀǘŀƭ {ƘƻǊŜ  
 ōȅ wƻōŜǊǘ IǳƎƘŜǎ  
  
5ƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭŜŘ ōȅ 5ŀƭŜ IƻƎŀƴΦ 

You too can host a supper circle!  
 

Use the sign-up sheets on the foyer  
bulletin board.  

 
If you are interested in hosting a dinner at your 
home (or at UU if you donôt have room at home) 
sign up today. You can choose how many people 
youôd like to invite and everyone brings a dish to 
share. Plenty of upcoming months are available!  

Want more new from UUA? The UU Bulletin is        
available by email from the Unitarian Universalist       
Association. This monthly e-publication is full of           
information about issues and activities of our     
denomination. You can subscribe at: 
http://www.uua.org/news/follow/alerts 

APRIL BOOKðMyla Goldbergôs Bee Season is a   
bittersweet coming-of-age in which wise little Eliza 
Naumannôs quirky passion for spelling bees unites 
and divides her family while revealing universal 
truths about the often crippling pain of love. 

Itôs spring, the time of year when we truly enjoy another 

day in paradise.  For UUôs of Galveston County itôs also 

when we conduct our pledge drive.   

We are a pretty low key organization when it comes to 

financial support and that approach has served us well 

for many years.  However, this year is different.  We 

have an aging air conditioner unit that has lived a very 

long life and has decided to retire.  Steve informed me 

of this just recently.  

 If any of you have had the pleasure of replacing an AC 

unit in the past few years you are familiar with the issue 

of also having to replace the components related to the 

circulation of Freon which is an additional expense. 

Steve estimates that he will be able to do the job, at 

wholesale rates and no charge for labor of course, for 

less than $10,000.   

This year our budget was roughly $90,000.    For as 

long as Iôve been a member I donôt remember being 

asked to specifically up my pledge.  This year is differ-

ent.  It will be impossible to squeeze the repair costs 

from our budget if we have the same amount of money 

to work with during the next fiscal/ year.   

I estimate that if each pledge unit would add a mere 

$10 per month to a pledge for JUST THIS YEAR, we 

could very likely handle the new AC costs.   

Think about it please.  I think we have the resources to 

plan for a pay-as-you-go finance campaign for JUST 

THIS YEAR.   

With peace and love, 

Mary Case 
Past President 
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S o c i a l  A c t i o n  N e w s 

April Compassionate Collection to Benefit The Diaper Bank 

The compassionate collection was the Lighthouse Charity Team raised $323.00.   
Thanks to all for your generosity.  

 

 
“Like” us on Facebook 

https://www.facebook.com/UUGalveston 

 

Attic Treasures a Big Success! 

 

Everyone involved had fun along 

with the hard work of setting up 

the sale, and getting it done. We 

raised over $2000 for our garden, 

and still have some vintage Lionel 

train set pieces out with an Ebay 

seller. Thanks to EVERYONE who 

helped through donating and/or 

working. Initial setup on potluck day worked well this year, so 

let's do that again.   

Tentative dates for 2018: March 2 & 3. 

WhaleCoast Alaska 2017 

Have you ever dreamed of visiting Alaska? If so, WhaleCoast Alaska 
2017 is for you!  Four Alaska UU fellowships invite you to experience our 
eco-cultural and spiritual program this summer.  See Alaska through the 
eyes of local UUs, with friendly homestays and unique tour                  
activities.  See wildlife, including moose, bears, caribou, whales, bald   
eagles, seals, and otters. Visit Denali National Park. Experience Native 
Alaskan culture.  Forget the cruise ships ï our program is the best way to 
visit Alaska! Tours led by Dave Frey, member of the Fairbanks UU     
congregation and Alaska travel expert. Find out more about this Alaskan 
trip of a lifetime. For complete information go 
to:  www.WhaleCoastAK.org, email dfrey@whalecoastak.org or call     
907-322-4966.  Discount for groups of 8 or more. We would love to share 
our Alaska with you! 

The Galveston Diaper Bank. Diaper need is a silent crisis in 
the United States. Diapers are a basic need for children, as 
essential to their health and well-being as food and shelter. Yet 
nearly 1 in 3 families in America struggle to afford diapers for 
their children. 
The Bottom Line 
* Food Stamps cannot be used for diapers. 
* Diapers cost up to $100-150 per month, per baby. 
* Many parents have to choose between food or diapers. 
* Babies without diapers are turned away from childcare. 
* Parents without access to childcare canôt go to work. 
* Lack of diaper access can lead to tension in the home. 

* Tension in the home can lead to child abuse and neglect. 
The Galveston Diaper Bank partners with local organizations 
involved with creating a healthier environment for our low-
income neighbors, friends and families by providing diapers 
through their parenting classes, job training, and education 
programs.  Since our founding in September, 2013, we have 
provided thousands of diapers and wipes to parents             
participating in Incredible Years classes, in partnership with 
Family Service Center of Galveston County and Galveston 
Sustainable Communities Alliance, and to families in crisis 
through St. Vincentôs House, Jesse Tree, and Galveston     
Urban Ministries. 

https://www.facebook.com/UUGalveston
http://www.whalecoastak.org/
http://galvestondiaperbank.org/diaper-need/
http://d.7769domain.com/r/rd.html?#http%3A%2F%2F7769domain.com%2FAd%2FGoIEx%2FV1FVWDhZUFloaHdCQjEvbkhiZnJoSWhQUk1aVVh6YVZkNVo3emFlYW1QOFNPVGlubVU3Ujd1STdEUmNDU2I2TFovZVhmeTEwMldKS0Y5Q1ppMmFwenR5aURYRVN0bWY3NnNHSWdHSEJYZ1hHaCswMjFGTDhQODlkamNDR0xmK05VejczMUVDe
http://galvestondiaperbank.org/diaper-need/
http://galvestondiaperbank.org/diaper-need/
http://galvestondiaperbank.org/diaper-need/
http://d.7769domain.com/r/rd.html?#http%3A%2F%2F7769domain.com%2FAd%2FGoIEx%2FZXhWQkU5b0tSUTRkbm50Zm13TnZvd0NwbU56WEs3V29JcERsUWVVS0hBOVdPS2NwVGNsa2YzMHRHcE9KUDdjTGZ4NFlDdS9pMFNRVmxQZzI0M0VTUFhNMUJPZ245WDduV2tHZXNKbkNZRWU3TDFEaDRiS0F5c2tNcFBSN0xSQUhaUkt6WTl3N
http://d.7769domain.com/r/rd.html?#http%3A%2F%2F7769domain.com%2FAd%2FGoIEx%2FQVhxdHFIK3QwVjdRTEZSNFoyOVZKVXRoR1BWamhGbGlySFFQUEczc0JTUTJLdFJvYjVNY2hmUi9sT05oU0NHK1htT000MnUvdXlTNlhzUEd0VTlKSXprSDRIcG1waFJmSytTbkpXSTVoVUw2WVFUSDl3NFM2M0JEZmQxMmQrbTBmcC84MzNVT
http://galvestondiaperbank.org/about-us/
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Newsletter 
Items Due 

Please! 

APRIL 2017  
at UU Galveston 

Potluck Today 

Newsletter 
Items Due 

Please! 

˳̙̎̄́̕ ˭̙̏̎̄́ ˴̙̅̓̄́̕ ˷̙̅̄̎̅̓̄́ ˴̙̈̒̓̄́̕ ˦̙̒̉̄́ ˳̙́̔̒̄́̕ 

   
 

   1 

 

2 
9am Adult Forum 

10:30 : Rev. Bob Tucker 

òCrumbling Mortar in the Wallõs 

Separation of Church and Stateó; 

Childrenõs Religious Education 

3 
11am Course in    

Miracles 

4 

 

5 
8pm  AA 

Phoenix 

Group 

6 
 

7 
 

 
 

 

8 

9 
9am Adult Forum 

10:30: Karen Lehr òLandscape as 

Spiritó; Childrenõs Religious Ed. 

8pm  AA Phoenix Group 

10 
11am Course in      

Miracles 

 

 

 

 
 

11 
 

12 
6pm Program 

Committee 

7pm  Book 

Club  

8pm  AA      

Phoenix 

13 
 

14 
 10:30am 

òAó Team 

Meeting 

15 
 

16 
9am Adult Forum 

10:30: Cheryl Henry òEaster Sunday 

Flower Communionó; Childrenõs RE 

6:30pm: Spirituality of Pokerñat 

Stan & Margaretõs  

8pm  AA Phoenix Group 

17 
11am Course in   

Miracles 

5:30pm - Board 

Meeting 

 

  

18 19 
8pm  AA      

Phoenix 

Group 

20 
 

21 22 

23 

10:30: Rev. Jennifer Wagley, 

M.Divl, M.ED òTo Grow A Commu-

nityó; Childrenõs Religious Educa-

tion 

24 
11am Course in   

Miracles 

 

25 
 

26 
8pm  AA      

Phoenix 

Group 

27 28 29 

30 

10:30: Rev. Tom  Bain, òA Celtic 

Reminderó; Childrenõs Religious 

Education 

8pm  AA Phoenix Group 

      

Robert English 4/5 
Adrianna Pickett 4/8 
Sandra Sullivan 4/11 

Bunny Andrews DiNuzzo 4/13 
Mary Castor 4/14 
Carol Lobb 4/2  


